LEGISLATIVE BUDGET BOARD
Austin, Texas

FISCAL NOTE, 88TH LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION

May 9, 2023

TO: Honorable Brandon Creighton, Chair, Senate Committee on Education

FROM: Jerry McGinty, Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: HB3803 by Cunningham (Relating to allowing parents and guardians to elect for a student to repeat or
retake a course or grade.), As Engrossed

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

It is assumed that any costs associated with the bill could be absorbed using existing resources.
Local Government Impact

School districts and open-enrollment charter schools would need to update their guidance and training to report
when a parent requests a student repeat or retake a high school credit course or grade one through eight.
However, no significant fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.
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